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be covered.   If the incorrect code is used, the employee would then have to work with the doctor to change the 

diagnostic code and then they would need to resubmit the claim to Blue Cross.  
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�� Committee has not met 

D.  Staff Appreciation Day Committee �± Maria Russell and Ashley Munro 

�� Committee has not met 

E. Communication Committee �± John Clendenin, Jr.  

�� Attachment 221-12 

�� 





Resolution Opposing Altering the UA Employee Tuition Waiver 
 
In response to calls to alter the University of Alaska Tuition Waiver program, the UAF 
Staff Council reviewed available research concerning the program for signs of abuse, 
waste, and relative importance to the University of Alaska Staff. 
 
WHEREAS, Regents policy 04.01.010 includes providing “for continuing opportunities 
for training and development” as part of the Human Resources Mission Statement; and 
 
WHEREAS, in response to Representative Anna Fairclough, the University of Alaska 
Statewide Planning and Institutional Research Office conducted an Employee 
Education Benefit Analysis that examined FY06 through FY10; and 
 
WHEREAS, this research found that “providing an employee education benefit is a 
customary practice in both public and private higher education institutions”; and 
 
WHEREAS this research found that the overwhelming majority of all higher education 
institutions, including 50% of all public institutions, provide educational benefits to their 
employees; and 
 
WHEREAS, this research found that the tuition waiver benefit only accounts for 
“approximately 6 percent of the total UA student population” and that “persons using the 
UA Employee Tuition Waiver had a successful completion rate of 80%”; and 
 
WHEREAS, this research concluded that the tuition waiver is important to the University 
of Alaska System because it  “attracts and retains staff/faculty” and  “sustains a 



 
WHEREAS, this research concluded that the tuition waiver is important to the University 
of Alaska System because it is “consistent with Board of Regents’ position on the value 
and commitment to higher education”; and 
 
WHEREAS, this research concluded that the tuition waiver is important to the University 
of Alaska System because it “keeps students/dependents in-state”; and 
 
WHEREAS, the University of Alaska customarily provides tuition waivers to a number of 
other groups: including citizens 65 and older and qualified participants in the UA 
Scholars program; and 
 
WHEREAS, the University of Alaska Staff have seen significant increases in Healthcare 
benefit costs, layoffs, the loss of step-increases and other significant downward 
economic pressures since FY 2007;   
 
THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED:  
The UAF Staff Council finds no statistically significant failure of courses that creates the 
need for change to the UA Employee Tuition Waiver benefit according to the FY06 - 
FY10 data provided and does not support altering the employee tuition waiver for non-
represented staff as described in May 3rd, 2011 email message. 
 
LET IT BE FURTHER RESOLV ED: 
The UAF Staff Council considers the employee tuition waiver a valued benefit for non-
represented staff of UAF and will engage in further research, as this issue requires. 
 
LET IT BE FURTHER RESOLVED:  
The UAF Staff Council supports further data-driven  review of this benefit and a 
cost/benefit analysis of the proposed changes to the UAF Tuition Waiver program, and 
 
BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED , that at this time, the UAF Staff Council requests that the 
University of Alaska Board of Regents reject any changes to the UA Tuition Waiver. 
 
Signed: ________________________                                          ______________ 
             President, UAF Staff Council                                     Date 
 
Distribution: Staff Alliance, Pat Ivey, Beth Behner,   
C
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Rural Affairs Committee Report for SC Meeting #221 

Committee Chair: Brad Krick 

 

Rural Affairs met on Tuesday, Oct 4 and Wednesday, Oct 5. It was primarily a discussion meeting. The 
group discussed COLA/geo differentials, staff participation in academic advising, an info item about a 
hybrid vehicle used at the Chukchi campus, and ways the university can help rural staff stay healthy 

Discussion on COLA centered on Brad’s emails from the UA compensation director. He was told that the 
university matched the state in most cases and that the university was reviewing recent changes made 
by the state. Brad said that he would email the compensation office again with more questions from the 
meeting. 

Discussion continued on the possibility of staff participation in the review of the general education 
curriculum. One committee member said that curriculum development is a faculty issue and not a staff 
one. Another committee member said that if there was a place for staff participation, it would be worth 
exploring. Discussion was tabled until a future meeting. 

The meeting ended with a discussion of health program for rural staff, especially about whether or not 
they are accessible and if there was anything more we or the university could do to ensure that rural 
locations get the same options.  
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SHCC Notes from the September 22, 2011 meeting. 

 

At the last meeting there were several items discussed.   

1. There are no plan changes for FY-13.   
 

2. The forms for the Smoking policy were reviewed.  I am still getting questions and suggestions on 
the forms 
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Staff Alliance’s Compensation Working Group  
Email Campaign 
 
***********  
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Master Planning Committee Report for October 2012  
Submitted by Gary Newman – 
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UAF RISE Board October 2011 Report  

The RISE Board meets weekly.  A webpage for the RISE Board is at 
http://www.uaf.edu/sustainability/rise/ .  Meeting minutes, information on the student 
proposal process, and much more, can be viewed there.  The RISE Board website is 
maintained by the Office of Sustainability.  Their website, at www.uaf.edu/sustainability/ , 
has a lot of information on sustainability at UAF.   

Students can apply for funding during fall, spring, and summer semesters.  The fall deadline 
for proposals was October 10th.   
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MOTION 

 

The UAF Staff Council moves to adopt the following calendar for its 2012 meetings: 
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